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AS WEWERE...
113 Years of the Evansville Audubon Society

The other day someone inquired, “Just how old is our organization?” The following is a brief overview of the Evansville Audubon
Society's history and activities throughout the early years, excerpted from a report by Jenny Medcraft, our former Historian.

The Society was organized in the spring of 1912 by a few enthusiastic bird lovers. There were 41 charter members. In the fall of 1912,
Junior Audubon Societies were established in all of the city schools, with encouragement from Miss Faddis, the Assistant Superintendent of
Schools, and Miss Lida Edwards, a teacher.

In 1913, the State Society held its annual meeting in Evansville with special guest speaker, Miss Harriet Audubon, a granddaughter
of naturalist, John James Audubon. The day's activities included an excursion across the river on the “City of Evansville” (for a fee of $
.50) to Henderson to view the site of Audubon's mill built in 1817. This event gave Evansville Audubon a great deal of publicity and
membership grew.

In the years to follow, Society members led frequent hikes and gave talks to women's clubs, scout troops, and schools on the
conservation of bird life, and waged a vigorous crusade against the use of birds' feathers as ornamental trimming on hats. The
Evansville Public Museum located on First Street, contained an Audubon Memorial Room which had Audubon prints, bird nests, bird eggs
and stuffed birds from pioneer days (the Evansville Museum of Arts & Science still had two Audubon prints in 1993 - “Least Bittern and
“Pine Swamp Warbler”).

Beginning in 1946, the Society sponsored “The National Audubon Screen Tours”, a series of lectures given by nationally known
wildlife speakers and photographers (the sponsorship continued for 26 years until 1972). Roger Tory Peterson was a speaker in 1951.

In 1949, The Society changed its name to the Lida Edwards Audubon Society, in honor of a 73-year retired school teacher who
taught first grade at Wheeler and Centennial schools for 44 years. She had been active for years in the Society and had a way of
making those who came in contact with her to love nature. During the 1950's, the Society gave scholarships to students for outstanding
science work.

In 1967 the Society, with the Junior League of Evansville and in cooperation with the National Audubon Society, took part in a
survey to plan for a nature center at Wesselman Park. In 1969, the Society donated $1,000 in support of the proposed Nature Center,
with more financial assistance provided annually. Also, in 1969 the Society began printing a monthly newsletter.

In 1971, The Society became a Chapter of the National Audubon Society, officially changing its name back to the Evansville
Audubon Society, the name by which the club was known when first formed 59 years earlier. During the 1970's, the Society began to
hold regular meetings and programs at the new Wesselman Park Nature Center.

...To be continued in the Mar-April Newsletter

I hope you have enjoyed this brief overview on the early history and activities of the Evansville Audubon Society. There have been many,
many members who have volunteered a lot of their time and effort to make the many projects and field trips successful and who made the
Society what it is today. If anyone is interested in seeing the scrapbooks of the Society's history, please let me know.

Sue Vernier, President







POLICYWINS FOR BIRDS AND PEOPLE IN 2024
From the National Audubon Advisory

Throughout the last year, Audubon advocated for bird conservation, ecosystem restoration, clean air and water, and
more. Read on for some of the successes.

Protected Vital Public Lands Across Alaska and the Arctic
Audubon Alaska and Audubon's Public Lands team secured important wins in 2024, including preventing the
permitting to construct Ambler Road, a mining road that would cut through the Brooks Range.

Secured 10,000 Acre-feet of Water to Benefit Great Salt Lake, Communities and Birds
Great Salt Lake will benefit from 10,000 additional acre-feet of water thanks to a partnership between the National
Audubon Society and The Nature Conservancy – as co-managers of the Great Salt Lake Watershed Enhancement
Trust – in partnership with Jordan Valley Water Conservancy District, the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day
Saints, the Utah Division of Wildlife Resources, and the Utah Division of Forestry, Fire and State Lands. This
innovative late season water release will deliver new water to Great Salt Lake, its wetlands, the Jordan River, and
Utah communities, as well as protect the habitats for millions of birds that rely on it.

Led a Successful Campaign to Expand Protections for Undeveloped Coastal Lands
After years of Audubon advocacy to defend and expand the Coastal Barrier Resources System, Congress passed the
Strengthening Coastal Communities Act this fall and sent it to the President's desk. Expanding on a decades-old
bipartisan law that removes federal spending in vulnerable beaches, islands, and wetlands, this bill adds over a
quarter-million acres of undeveloped coast to the protected system in nine states that were hardest hit by Hurricane
Sandy and other vulnerable states in the Southeast.

Secured Policy Win for Wetlands in California
Audubon California and its supporters were key to passage of AB 2875 to protect California's wetlands following
the rollback of federal protections under a Supreme Court decision last year. The court's ruling in Sackett vs EPA
redefined the federal scope of wetlands, removing protections for many streams that do not flow year-round. This
left ephemeral streams, which flow only seasonally, vulnerable to development and pollution. Co-sponsored by
Audubon California, the bill establishes a policy of “no net loss” of wetlands in the state.

Secured Funding for Everglades Restoration
In October, the Army Corps of Engineers announced three new contract awards to built critical restoration projects
that continue the decades-long work to restore America's Everglades.

Helped Get a Colorado Wetland Law Passed
Audubon Rockies provided extensive guidance and support for a Colorado law that addressed the gap in wetland and
stream protection created by Sackett vs EPA, making Colorado the first state in the nation to do so.



Evansville Audubon Society Minutes November 19, 2024

Program: at 6:00 PM – Don Batema, retired professor at UE, gave a presentation on “Odonata of the Patoka River
NWR & MA”. Don gave a very informative presentation on an important group of organisms that inhabit these
wetland areas are the Odonata, namely damselflies and dragonflies. He discussed how Odonata play vital roles as
predators and prey, are important bioindicators of ecosystem health, and are of conservation concern in wetland and
aquatic habitats. He talked about a study conducted with a student to document what species occur on the Refuge,
with an emphasis on locating rare, threatened, and endangered species.
-------------------
The business meeting convened at 6:50pm at Wesselman Woods Nature Center. A quorum was present with seven
board members - Brian Taylor, Richard Vernier, Sue Vernier, Jeremy Ross, Niles Rosenquist, Jim Kimsey and Pam
Kimsey.

Minutes: The September 2024 annual meeting minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report: Richard Vernier gave the treasurer’s report as of 10/31/2024.

Income of $0.02, interest
Expenses of $0.00
Current checking balance is $5,833.89. 
Checking account without the reserve account balances is $4,303.89 

Reserve account balances
Education & Conservation $1,250
Jr. Birders $280.00
Memorials $0.00
Total $1,530.00

Other Accounts
Bulk mail $0.00
Savings $5.09
CD 14 month at 4.85% $3,492.05
Total $3,497.14

Committee Reports:
Field Trips- Bob Meier reported by email that the October 12thBig Sit from 6am to 8:30am at Cane Ridge was a
nice turnout. Nine people joined. They had 44 species, including several bald eagles and a peregrine falcon fly over.
There were seven shorebird species and seven waterfowl species. The next trip will be the Owl Prowl coming up on
Sunday the 8th.
Programs- The January 21st program will be a wood thrush project update presented by Brad Bumgardner via
ZOOM only.
Junior Birders- No update.
Advocacy- Members were asked to contact their Senators and Representatives for concern about the funding for the
Patoka River NWR and other refuges around the country. Niles Rosenquist will be attending the Evansville Climate
Collaborative Roundtable on November 20th.
Education and Conservation Grants- Sue Vernier presented grant requests under new business.
Events – No update



Media/Marketing- Brian Taylor gave an update on the email newsletter delivery rates.
Christmas Bird Counts –
• Western Gibson CBC, Saturday Dec 14th, Dan Collins dancollinspest@gmail.com

• Posey CBC, Saturday Jan 4th, Jared Emmack jemmack@dnr.in.gov

• Vanderburgh CBC, Saturday December 21st, Jacob Scheller jscheller@warrick.k12.in.us

• Oakland City CBC, Monday December 30th, Heath Hamilton heath_hamilton@fws.gov

• Warrick CBC, Sunday December 22nd, Jacob Scheller jscheller@warrick.k12.in.us

Old Business : Sue Vernier reported there is still a vacancy for the program chair.

New Business:
Sue Vernier presented three education/conservation grants for consideration. 1) Susan Fowler, our Audubon
Ambassador requested $800 for 10, 45-minute outreach programs for schools. 2) Patchwork Central requested $500
to fund their Summer Arts & Smarts Programs. 3) Michelle Adams-Smith from Tekoppel Elementary School for
their classroom birding project. Brian Taylor made a motion to fund the projects. Niles Rosenquist seconded, and
the motion carried.

A Collaborative Grant application was submitted to National Audubon for $560 to fund MOTUS tagging for one
wood thrush in 2025. A wood thrush model with a similar tag example was sent to us and put on display so
members could see the approximate size.

Items from the floor: Members shared various bird sightings.
It was also reported that the EAS adopted wood thrush left Hovey Lake FWA and arrived in Veracruz, Mexico as of
10/18/2024.

Meeting adjourned at about 7:40pm

Submitted by Brian Taylor, Secretary




